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President’s Letter

Dear Friends,

This last month has been a very sad and momentous month, not just for the Holloway family but for the IACAC family as well. The death of the Reverend Peter Holloway, founder member of our International Association and founder of the Melbourne Chaplaincy in Australia has could be said to be the end of an era? I think Pater Walter Maader SAC, from Brussels is now our oldest living member? 

We are so fortunate that Peter was  so organized he will leave a huge  archive of material concerning the  IACAC, spanning over nearly 40  years. His skills and gifts as a priest  and pastor are well known to many  of us who attended the annual conference. He was the President from 1981 until 1985. What a tremendous legacy he has left for us,  not only as a past President but for  his kindness, his open and generous heart. Yes he could be strong and single minded, but it was always for  the good of the IACAC that he battled. I have many happy memories of him; not only staying at his and Mary’s home, with many lively and spirited discussions around their dinner table, but of his  strong wise deliberations as one of our Board members.  

Over 300 people gathered at St.  Paul's Church in Westmeadows  (near Melbourne), Victoria, on  Tuesday, June 18, 2013 for an  impressive and emotional funeral  service. This just goes to show how  many people’s lives were touched  not just in the parish but also in the  Airport. Peter wrote a paper for us  entitled, “My Parish Was An Airport,”  which can be accessed via the  ‘Download page’, on out website.  

Peter’s funeral was a manifestation  of his life. Sadly I couldn’t attend the  service, because of a family  member’s serious illness and  imminent operation. Luckily the  IACAC was represented by Beverly  McNeely (IND) Chris Piasta (JFK &  LGA), who were able to go as the  Board’s representative and of  course, Major Winton Knop (MEL)  was there as the Melbourne Airport  Chaplain. How fitting that even in  death Peter was associated with  airport chaplaincy as his body was  laid in a cemetery right below the  approach to runway 16 at Melbourne  airport.  

I have asked Chris Piasta to put up a  page on our Website which we can  IACAC NEWSLETTER  International Association of Civil Aviation Chaplains  all use as a Memorial page, so  please post your tributes to Peter  there and then I hope we can have it  bound as a booklet and given to  Mary and her family?  

I apologise for the lateness of this  letter, due to my hospital visiting and  subsequent nursing, and of course  with great consideration for Mary in  having to produce this letter whilst  grieving her father, and friend,  companion and mentor. Peter  Holloway. May he Rest in Peace,  and is ‘Promoted to Glory’ as our  Salvation Army colleagues would  say.  

So I wish you, Shalom, Asatri  Akall. A Sallam Alaikoum! Peace be  with you, Namaste, God’s Blessings  from Jonathan your  President  
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